Dear Senator

Origins Victoria Inc. A support group for mothers whose children were taken by past adoption practices submit the following in order to seek a National Senate Inquiry into the practices of past adoption agencies, hospitals and religious denominations that socially engineered the routine removal of babies from their single mothers to provide “deemed” more deserving married people a baby of “their own.” 

The Senate inquiry of Children in Institutional Care in August 2004, wrote in their report “FORGOTTEN AUSTRALIANS” –

4.60 “ While the treatment and care of girls in institutions who became pregnant and those who were placed in institutions after falling pregnant are relevant to this inquiry, there is a much wider issue of past adoption practices when babies were routinely taken from young unmarried mothers.  When allegations are made that social workers of that time used “unethical, emotional blackmail and inhuman practices to illegally gain consent forms’ and efforts to obtain medical and social worker/almoner’s records, at least in Victoria, are denied, there needs to be inquiries at the State level to uncover the truth surrounding past adoption practices.”

In the Senate’s second report of this inquiry, March 2005 
“Protecting vulnerable children: a national challenge”
MacKillop Family Services submitted the following words – 
1.36 “Mothers have the right for their anguish and pain to be heard, and are similarly in need of support and acknowledgement.  Their suffering will continue until it is acknowledged and addressed and adequate support services are in place…We support the call for an inquiry into past adoption practices to aid in the story of mothers being heard, to effect reconciliation where possible, and to enable people (mothers, children and carers) to move forward constructively.”

Origins and other support groups for mothers have; over the past several years lobbied for the Victorian state government to honour its written promised policy of an inquiry into past adoption practices, to no avail.
The Senate Report of August 2004, on page 397 states that the number of children in orphanages as 20,000 in St. Joseph’s Foundling Home, this was the highest number by around 14,000 of any of the 15 orphanage’s mentioned on this page. Also stated was that the St. Joseph’s Receiving Home in Carlton, affiliated with the former mentioned orphanage held 10,500 children, the second highest number of children in orphanages mentioned in this report.
Both of these homes were notorious unmarried mothers homes, babies born to their single mothers residing in these homes and those babies illegally taken by hospitals from their single mothers at birth were sent to these homes and became the statistics used in this Senate report.  However, the Senate did not acknowledge this fact! 

Mothers now perceive that even at the Senate Inquiry into Children in Institutional Care we have again been denied our right to be heard and “fobbed” off as a “state” issue although we have met the terms of reference required for this inquiry!

We respectfully request that it is time for the Senate to bring about a NATIONAL INQUIRY into past adoption practices for the following facts -:
State governments adapted changes to their adoption acts in the 1960’s as a result of the NATIONAL ADOPTION BILL of the early 1960’s
Social Workers were informed about adoption procedures at NATIONAL conferences.
Social Workers were kept informed of adoption practices, in their own NATIONAL Social Workers Journal.
NATIONALLY, staff of hospitals and institutions used the same cruelly coercive and mostly illegal practices in adoption in order to separate a mother from her own baby.

We allege that as past state governments have been shown to be complicit in past adoption practices that a NATIONAL INQUIRY would be a fair and justified platform for mothers to express the truth of the trauma which inhumanely and illegally took their babies from them.

In the Senate’s report, it is shown that the MacKILLOP FAMILY SERVICES support Origins Vic’s call for an inquiry into past adoption practices,AND that the Senate Inquiry into Children in Institutional Care has also given testament that an inquiry is necessary.
Yours sincerely
Signed………………………………………………………………………………….

Address…………………………………………………………………………………

Telephone number…………………………………………………………………….

E-Mail…………………………………………………………………………………

Desmond Tutu once said “For people to heal, the truth must be revealed”  

How do we heal when no one wants to hear the truth?

